New London Country Club
MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF NLCC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

March 25, 2010
The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the New London Country Club, Inc. was called to order at 6:37 p.m. at the clubhouse.

ATTENDANCE:





Present


Absent
Deborah Benson, President
                 X
Rob Renehan, Vice-President
     X

Walter J. Barry, Treasurer

     X

Diane Smith, Secretary

     X

Tim Burrows


     X

Lou Camerota


     X

James Flannigan


     X

Isaak Lazarou


     X

Shawn Maguire


     X
Phillip Orenstein


     X

Tracy Shoor



     


    X
Kevin Willoughby


     X

1.  Call to Order
      President Benson called the meeting to order at 6:37 p.m. 
2.  Delegations from Membership
Hap Murano asked if the Board intended to offer ten guest passes for $550 in 2010 as they had been offered in 2009.  President Benson said that they did not plan to make the offer this year.
Joe Josephides questioned the status of an invitation for non-member doctors and attorneys to play during specified time periods and asked for details.  Shawn Maguire said letters were scheduled to go out that week with an invitation to doctors and attorneys to play on Wednesdays without paying an initiation fee or annual dues.  They would, he explained, have to pay greens and cart fees and Kevin Shea would coordinate tee time availability.
Sandy Fisher asked how many tournament representatives had sent in deposits and the amount of the Bar Manager’s salary.  Shawn Maguire said that several deposits had been received and that there were twenty-three tournaments scheduled.  Tim Burrows stated that the Bar Manager’s salary is $32,000 or $900 per week for thirty-six weeks and that, in spite of long in-season hours, she would not receive overtime pay. 
3.  Minutes of Previous Board Meetings
3.1 Regular Meeting – February 25, 2010
The minutes of the February 25, 2010 meeting were accepted for the record.
4.  New Business
4.1  Correspondence

 4.1(1)  3/8/10 Letter from CSGA – Request for a $300 Donation for Economic Impact

   Study


   The letter was accepted for the record.

 4.1(2)  3/11/10 Email from Ivan Sadler – Resignation & Suggestions

The email was accepted for the record and Lou Camerota, Membership Chairman, said that he would contact Mr. Sadler and provide details for the new Limited membership category.

 4.1(3)  3/15/10 Email from Matt Greene – Membership Suggestions 


     The email was accepted for the record.

 4.1(4)   3/25/10 Thank you Letter to Dime Bank – Debt Restructuring


     The letter was accepted for the record. 

5. Officers’ Reports
5.1(1)  Treasurer’s Report
Walter J. Barry, Treasurer, reported that the Finance Committee had not met in a couple of weeks but they would be meeting to look at solutions for dues and financing.
       5.1(2)  Financial Reports
                   The 2/28/10 Financial Reports were accepted for the record.

6.  Committee Reports
6.1 Green
   Rob Renehan, Green Chairman, reported that the course had experienced a good winter with little damage and that clean up would have to be extended this year because of limited  Green Department staffing.
6.2 Golf
There was no golf report.
6.3 Food & Beverage
Tim Burrows, F&B Chairman, reported that a provisional liquor license would be in effect the following Monday and that the Grill Room had been freshly painted and had a new look.  He further reported that most of the food and beverage staff had been hired, including a cook for a light menu.  Food for tournaments and leagues, he went on to explain, would be provided by Corporate Caterers.  They would also be the recommended caterer for outside events, he added.  Mr. Burrows reported that ballroom rental pricing was $500 for outside parties and $300 for members with further review taking place, particularly for functions not utilizing the bar.  In response to Joe Josephides’ questions concerning inventory control, the F&B Chairman responded that the Bar Manager would be overseeing all aspects of the operation.

 6.4  House


     Phil Orenstein, House Chairman, announced that a money-saving volunteer day was

        being planned in April or May to address some of the outside clean up and building

        repair issues.  

       6.5  Membership
Lou Camerota, Membership Chairman, reported that the joint Membership/Finance

Committee meeting was well attended.  He said that it was a good opportunity for members to ask questions and make suggestions.  He added that he had received positive feedback on the transparency being shown by the Board.  Mr. Camerota provided membership numbers, including 256 full members and 24 Limited members, and added that about half of the undecided members had paid their dues.  He concluded by describing some of the membership incentives and revenue-producing initiatives that were in place.  
Hap Murano asked what the membership number was for the 2010 budget and Isaak Lazarou responded that the 2010 budget was based on 254 primary members.
Rob Renehan, Vice President, commented that no vote had been taken to offer golf to outsiders and asked the status on Limited membership policies.  Discussion on the difficulty of enforcing Limited qualification requirements followed and Mr. Renehan said that he would bring in an excellent policy adopted by another area Club.

6.5(1)  Membership Applications


      6.5(1)(a)  Kevin Silvestri, Associate Under 30

            6.5(1)(b)  Debra Miller, Regular, & Keith Kreit, Spouse


Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Jim Flannigan, it was moved to accept the applications of Kevin Silvestri, Debra Miller and Keith Kreit.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.
            6.5(1)(c)  Gigi Girodano, Spouse (Executive Session)


      This matter was held for executive session.
  6.6   Women’s Association.

          There was no Women’s Association activity to report.

7.   Old Business
7.1 Approval of 2010 Budget

Upon a motion by Isaak Lazarou, seconded by Diane Smith, it was moved to approve the 2010 budget as submitted.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

      7.2   BOD Meeting Schedule

It was the consensus of the Directors present that the attached 2010 BOD meeting schedule be adopted. 
       7.3  Bond Refund Offer for 2010 (Tabled until May meeting) 

       7.4  Limited Membership Dues Increase

     This matter was held for executive session. 
        7.5  Credit Card Use

It was the consensus of the Directors present that credit cards would not be accepted to pay dues but would be accepted for pro shop and food and beverage purchases.

8. Executive Session 

Upon a motion by Phil Orenstein, seconded by Tim Burrows, it was moved to go into executive session at 7:28 p.m.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.  The executive session ended at 8:50 p.m. with no votes having been taken.

The regular meeting reconvened at 8:55 p.m.  Upon a motion by Diane Smith, seconded by Shawn Maguire, it was moved to accept Gigi Giordano’s application for spousal membership.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Upon a motion by Shawn Maguire, seconded by Isaak Lazarou, it was moved to accept the advertising budget as presented.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Upon a motion by Shawn Maguire, seconded by Jim Flannigan, it was moved to allow Wednesday play for doctors, lawyers and dentists with a guest fee rate of $65.00.   The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Upon a motion by Isaak Lazarou, seconded by Diane Smith, it was moved to increase the 2010 Limited dues from $780 to $1,100 and include the use of the practice facilities with the Limited membership.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.
  9.   Adjournment
 Upon a motion by Diane Smith, seconded by Lou Camerota, it was moved to adjourn  

 at 9:10 p.m.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Vickie Videll
Office Manager
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